
          

 

 

 

 

 

* * *

We have a new challenge in the coming year.  Events in recent 

months have illuminated the depth of the problem of sexual harassment in 

the workplace, and events in the past few weeks have made clear that the 

judicial branch is not immune.  The judiciary will begin 2018 by undertaking 

a careful evaluation of whether its standards of conduct and its procedures 

for investigating and correcting inappropriate behavior are adequate to 

ensure an exemplary workplace for every judge and every court employee.   

I have asked the Director of the Administrative Office to assemble a 

working group to examine our practices and address these issues.  I expect 

the working group to consider whether changes are needed in our codes of 

conduct, our guidance to employees—including law clerks—on issues of 

confidentiality and reporting of instances of misconduct, our educational 

programs, and our rules for investigating and processing misconduct 

complaints.  These concerns warrant serious attention from all quarters of 

the judicial branch. I have great confidence in the men and women who 

comprise our judiciary.  I am sure that the overwhelming number have no 
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tolerance for harassment and share the view that victims must have clear and 

immediate recourse to effective remedies.   

Once again, I am privileged and honored to be in a position to thank 

the judges, court staff, and judicial personnel throughout the Nation for their 

continued excellence and dedication.  Let’s not forget the victims of the 

disasters that occurred over the past year.  I hope we can all find 

opportunities to assist our fellow citizens who remain in need. 

Best wishes to all in the New Year. 
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